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McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul)

From: James Zimmerman <sinisterjdz@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, February 7, 2018 5:37 AM
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul)
Subject: Shamrock's Sound Level Variance

Ms. McMonigal-St. Dennis: 
  I have an objection to the sound level variance requested by Shamrock's. The noise is excessive, 
making it difficult to get my children to sleep. Even once they get to sleep, they wake up from 
the noise. Last year, my 2-yr-old was still awake at midnight, affecting his schedule and behavior 
(and everyone else's in the family). My 6-yr-old also woke up repeatedly from the noise. My 
other son, who was 11 last year, also found it hard to get to sleep and was overly tired the next 
day. The fact that the loud noise will occur on the weekend is of little consolation, as it is 
important for children to stay on a sleep schedule regardless of whether the next day is a school 
day or not. 
I would ask that Shamrock's be held to the standard of a good neighbor, like everyone else in our 
neighborhood and quiet down after 10:00. 
Thank you. 

 
 

-James Zimmerman 
452 Arbor St. 

 
 


